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Staff Report To:  Redevelopment Authority Citizens Committee (RACC) 

Meeting Date:  April 1, 2024 Item 4.B  

Staff Contact:  Hope Sullivan, Director (hsullivan@carson.org) 

Agenda Title:  RDA-2024-0134 For Possible Action: Discussion and possible action regarding 
direction concerning the Carson City Redevelopment Façade Improvement Program for 
Redevelopment Project Areas 1 and 2 and a possible recommendation to the Redevelopment 
Authority concerning the Façade Improvement Program.  (Hope Sullivan, hsullivan@carson.org) 

Staff Summary:  The Redevelopment Authority has a façade improvement program to assist 
commercial property owners within the Redevelopment District with improving the exterior 
appearance of their buildings.  Historically, the City has matched to 50% of the total cost of the 
façade improvements up to a maximum of $25,000 per property.  RACC will consider whether to 
recommend continued funding of this program and, if continued funding is proposed, whether to 
recommend modifications to the program.  
 
Proposed Motion:  Depends on the discussion.  
 

 
On December 6, 2018, the Redevelopment Authority approved Resolution No. 2018-RA-R-2, 
continuing the Carson City Redevelopment Façade Improvement Program.  Per the resolution, 
the maximum amount of funding that may be awarded is $25,000.  A copy of the resolution is 
attached to this staff report.  
 
At the RACC meeting of March 4, 2024, staff recommended no longer funding the Façade 
Improvement Program as it is inconsistent with the Redevelopment Authority’s objective of 
utilizing discretionary Redevelopment funds for infrastructure projects that benefit the general 
public and provide support to existing property owners, businesses and events rather than 
providing incentives directly to individual property owners, businesses or events.  Additionally, 
given the City’s space needs, staff has recommended limiting project funding so as to have 
money in the undesignated line item that can be utilized for the City’s space needs as they are 
identified.  
 
During the March 4, 2024 meeting, in considering the fiscal year 2025 proposed budget, RACC 
agreed with saving money to address City’s space needs.  But upon learning there was interest 
in the Façade Improvement Program, RACC requested it be given a chance to understand how 
the funds might be used. 
 
Staff recommends that RACC review the elements of the existing Façade Improvement 
Program and hear from a business owner who may want to utilize the Façade Improvement 
Program.  If RACC believes that the program should be funded in Fiscal Year 2025 and/or that 
there should be modifications to the program, RACC should provide that direction at the 
meeting.   
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The request for a façade improvement grant will not be considered as part of this agenda item.  
The request will be presented as an illustration of how the program could apply in the 
Redevelopment areas. 
 
 
Attachments: Resolution No. 2018-RA-R-2 
  Façade Improvement Grant Request for 3655-59 S. Carson St. 
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